
SPRING SHORT STOPS- PART B 

Honduras – A team of nine went to Honduras in early March to help Ed and Val 
Schubert with several building projects. The men and women mixed and poured cement 
floors at a daycare, a porch for another missionary family, and an addition at a school. 
Team members were: Rev. Josh and Rachel Reinders from Seneca, PA; Rev. Chris 
Lewis from Bethany Crossroads E.C. in Emlenton, PA; Mike Reinders, Allen Hansen, 
Photo 

The Global Ministries Commission is again sponsoring two work teams to Camp LIWA 
in Fairbanks, AK this summer. Team one includes folks from Grace EC in Knox, PA; 
Ebenezer EC in Brownstown, St. John’s EC Steelstown( Annville);  Trinity EC,Terre Hill, 
and Mohn’s Hill EC, Reading PA. 

Team two has members from New Horizon church in Allentown, PA; Zion EC 
Bridgeville; St. Matthew’s EC in Emmaus  PA; and Riverhill EC Church in  Shippenville, 
PA.  

 Mohns Hill Church - Bill Wingenroth and Bob Pawling accompanied Pastor Tom Fry And Pastor Adamino 
Ortiz of Provisions Bible Ministries of Norristown, Pa on a Cuba Mission trip March 5th- 17th. They held 
Bible teaching conferences for pastors and church leaders in 2 locations in Cuba. Bill also helped the 
churches set up loan committees to help start small businesses for church members. Team members 
also visited farms and farming projects in the two areas to consult, advise and follow up on previous 
projects the ministry has been involved with. 

The first week was spent in Artemisa about an hour west of Havana and the second week was spent in  

Central and eastern Cuba near the town of Bayanmo. Bob Pawling helped teach the pastors and leaders 

and also was our musical addition to the conference. The team had the opportunity to teach to over 230 
pastors and church leaders, and left each one of them a complete study guide for 1st ,2nd  & ,3rd John 
that we had printed in Spanish for them. 

 

 


